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Land Secured for Korumburra Supermarket  

A new supermarket for Korumburra is one step closer following the signing of a contract of sale 

between South Gippsland Shire Council and Michael Lorenz from Korriga Property Pty Ltd, who 

operate Michael’s IGA supermarkets. 

The sale of 155-165 Commercial Street, 1 King Street and 28 Victoria Street to Korriga Property will 

enable the redevelopment of the site where the Korumburra Library is currently located into a new 

full-line supermarket. Plans are already in place to move the library into the new Korumburra ‘Hub’ 

development that will be commencing soon in Little Commercial Street.  

The site was nominated as Council’s preferred site for a supermarket complex in the Korumburra 

Town Centre Framework Plan, following extensive community consultation.  

The green light for the sale of the council-owned land was given in August 2017 but the sale did not 

proceed at that time. Agreement has now been reached by both parties, and the development can 

proceed as planned.  

A planning permit for the supermarket development was previously approved by Council and 

remains valid. 

 

Quote attributable to South Gippsland Shire Council Chair Administrator, Julie Eisenbise: 

“A new, modern supermarket in Korumburra will be a great asset for the local community. The 

new site is substantially larger than the current premises and will allow for a greater range of 

products. We also expect that there will be economic benefits for the South Gippsland region 

both during and after construction. We are pleased that the land sales are proceeding and can’t 

wait to see the end result.” 
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For media enquiries, please contact the Communications team on 5662 9200 
South Gippsland Shire Council, 9 Smith St. (Private Bag 4), Leongatha 3953 
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